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TOWN OF APPOMATTOX 
 
Location: 
Appomattox Municipal Building 
210 Linden Street 
Appomattox, Virginia 

 
 
 
Thursday, March 28, 2019 – 6:00 p.m. 
Recess and Reconvene – Workshop Meeting 
 
Agenda 
 
1. Call to order – Mayor Harvey 
 
2. Public Hearing  

 
 (a) – Open the hearing – Mayor Harvey 
 
 (b) – State the purpose  
 

The Town of Appomattox will hold a public hearing on Thursday, March 28, 2019 
at 6:00 p.m. at the Town Municipal Building, 210 Linden Street, Appomattox, 
Virginia. 

 
The purpose of the hearing is to solicit input on the proposed Community 
Development Block Grant (CDBG) proposal to be submitted to the Virginia 
Department of Housing and Community Development for the Appomattox 
Downtown Revitalization Project.  Residents of the project area are encouraged 
to attend.  The Appomattox Downtown Revitalization Project proposal will include 
the following activities:  façade improvements, installation of additional 
decorative streetlights, construction of additional parking, and installation of 
downtown gateway signage in the Downtown Revitalization Project Area.  A 
detailed fact sheet presenting the key activities and eligible benefits of the 
project will be available at the hearing. 
 
The application fact sheet will be presented for comment along with information 
on projected beneficiaries, including the number of low- and moderate-income 
residents to benefit from the proposed project, and plans to minimize 
displacement.  Citizens will also be given the opportunity to comment on the 
Town of Appomattox’s past use of CDBG funds.  The fact sheet on the proposed 
project will be available at the Appomattox Town Office, 210 Linden Street, 
Appomattox, Virginia one week prior to the hearing.   
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For additional information, contact Gary L. Shanaberger, Town Manager, Town of 
Appomattox at 434-352-8268. 
 
Comments and grievances can be submitted in writing to the Gary Shanaberger, 
Town Manager, Town of Appomattox at P. O. Box 705, Appomattox, Virginia, 
24522 or at gshanaberger@appomattoxva.gov or by phone at 434-352-8268 
until March 27, 2019. 
 
If you plan to attend and have any special needs requirements, please call the 
number listed above. 
 

 (c) – Staff comments 
  
 (d) – Public Comments 
 
 (e) – Close the hearing – Mayor Harvey 
 

3. Consideration to adopt a resolution: 
Authorizing the Preparation and Filing of an Application for Community 
Improvement Grant Funds through the Virginia Small Cities Community 
Development Block Grant Program. 

 
4. Adjourn  
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